RECEIVED

November 1, 2010

Mr. Jeff Derouen
Executive Director
Kentucky Public Service Commission
211 Sower Boulevard
Post Office Box 615
Frankfort, KY 40602

NOV 0 4 2010

PUBLIC SERVICE

COMMISSION

Re: Bullock Pen Water District Deviation Case No. 2010-00343

Dear Mr. Derouen:

As the owner of the Grantland Estates sewage treatment plant – one of four such plants owned by Ridgelea Investments, Inc. – I am contacting you regarding the above-referenced case. Bullock Pen Water District filed this case more than two months ago, requesting to institute an agreement with Ridgelea to shut off water service for nonpayment of sewer bills to Grantland customers.

Ridgelea has a severe nonpayment problem with Grantland customers, and in addition is under threat of sanctions by state and federal environmental regulators unless it quickly addresses sludge hauling issues at the Grantland plant. The agreement requested by Bullock Pen is critically needed to collect the funds necessary to cover the increased sludge hauling costs. With that in mind, I would greatly appreciate anything you can do to expedite the Commission's approval of this agreement.

If you have any questions about this matter, please don't hesitate to contact me at (513) 284-6116.

Sincerely.

Charles Hungler, Jr., President Ridgelea Investments, Inc.